## 30<sup>TH</sup> BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES CITY OF STAMFORD

President
MATTHEW QUINONES
Clerk of the Board
SUSAN NABEL

Majority Leader
RODNEY PRATT

Minority Leader
MARY L. FEDELI

## RESOLUTION NO. 3933 ESTABLISHING ANNUAL GOLF PERMIT FEES

WHEREAS, at the November 28, 2018 special meeting of the E. Gaynor Brennan Golf Commission, the Commission approved increasing the cost of the fees for all annual golf permits (which are also valid at Sterling Farms) to \$50.00.

WHEREAS, the Parks and Recreation Committee of the Board of Representatives reviewed the proposed annual golf permit fee at its meeting on December 18, 2018 and

WHEREAS, the Parks and Recreation Committee of the Board of Representatives held a public hearing on January 22, 2019 at which meeting it approved the following amendment.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the 30<sup>th</sup> Board of Representatives of the City of Stamford, pursuant to and within the limitations of Sec. C2-10-2(6) of the Charter of the City of Stamford, does hereby approve increasing the cost of all annual golf permits to \$50.

This resolution is effective upon enactment.

This resolution was approved on the Consent Agenda at the regular monthly meeting of the 30<sup>th</sup> Board of Representatives held on February 4, 2019.

Matthew Quinones, President 30th Board of Representatives

Susan Nabel, Clerk

30th Board of Representatives

cc: Mayor David R. Martin

Thomas Madden, Director of Economic Development

Kathryn Emmett, Esq., Law Department

Lyda Ruijter, Town & City Clerk

Jay Fountain, Director of OPM

Mark McGrath, Director of Operations

Michael Handler, Director of Administration

Ted Jankowski, Director of Public Safety, Health & Welfare

Laurie Albano, Superintendent of Recreation

Michael Sullivan, E. Gaynor Brennan Golf Course Superintendent

Paul Grillo, Executive Director, Stamford Golf Authority